
Great Basin College 
Leadership Council Meeting 

March 6, 2018 
Present:  Joyce Helens, Lynn Mahlberg, John Rice, Angie DeBraga, Bret Murphy, Lisa Frazier, Jinho Jung, 
Mardell Wilkins, Jolina Adams, Becky Linville 
 
 
1. President’s Update – President Helens announced that GBC has a new vender in the Café – Sister’s 

Food Service.  We will assist them is getting the word out that they are in business.  Joyce briefed 
Leadership Council on last week’s Board of Regents’ meeting.   

2. Student Government Update – Becky Linville reported SGA is working on updating their 
bylaws/constitution.  The treasurer position will be eliminated and responsibilities of that position 
moved to the executive board.  Spring Elections will be the end of April.  

3. Classified Council Update – Jolina Adams reported the Classified Council had a successful dessert 
auction in February which raised about $600.  Classified Council is conducting elections for next 
year’s officers.   

4. Faculty Senate Update – John Rice introduced Jinho Jung as chair elect.  John reported no action 
items as last Faculty Senate meeting, but there were two things of importance.  One was a 
resolution in support of performance pay being a priority to the Board of Regents.  Every 
institutional faculty senate has or will adopt a similar resolution.  Additional funding should be 
secured for performance compensation.  The senates have been asked to remind faculty and 
administration about position on shared governance.  Lack of understanding of the board on what 
shared governance is.  

5. Go/no-go Perkins competitive grant for sonography equipment – Amount is $100,000 to bring back 
the 
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